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EMPLOYEE OF THE WEEK:

Almost 100 Year 7 pupils today plus a number of staff made their way to Wales 
in the pouring rain for the annual Year 7 Outward Bound trip. We are sure that 
despite the weather conditions all will have a fantastic time away with some 
great team building activities planned across the weekend. The trip is due back 
Sunday evening.

You will no doubt be aware that our Performing Arts Theatre is shut due to the 
presence of RAAC concrete in its roof. We have been very busy behind the 
scenes ensuring that not only the pupils can continue to access Drama lessons, 
but that they do not get wet whilst having to go out onto the yard to changeover 
between lessons. We are happy to announce that next week our new outdoor 
covered ‘corridor’ will open which will protect our pupils from the rain whilst work 
continues to take place around the reopening of the building. 



ACHIEVE AND SUCCEED AWARDS

KS3 and KS4 Achieve and Succeed Awards will be every Tuesday in DE1 at lunchtime.

Please encourage as many pupils are you can to share the work they are proud of!

NAVY VISIT

This week the Navy have visited Dean 
Trust rose Bridge . 

They have worked with Year 9, Year 10 
and Turnaround groups to build 

confidence, self esteem and raising 
aspirations. 

They completed team building activities 
and encouraged pupils to work outside 

their comfort zone.

MATHS CHALLENGE

Last week’s solution

If Josh is 14 his brother is now 10.

This week’s problem

What number is next in the series?

7645, 5764, 4576, …



FACULTY OF THE WEEK: Art and Design

This half term Year 10 and 11 have been very busy working on their independent portfolio and 
exploring new techniques and artists.

We started the year with artist Ian Murphy coming into school. He spent the day with GCSE pupils 
creating artwork with pupils based on the theme of architecture and showing pupils how to work 

using a range of different materials and media. 



FACULTY OF THE WEEK: Art and Design

GCSE Art and Design.

Following on from our Ian Murphy workshop, pupils have been working hard on their independent 
portfolios of work. Have a look at some of the outcomes below. 



FACULTY OF THE WEEK: Technology

At KS3 Food Technology pupils have been working extremely hard creating a range of dishes 
using new techniques and cooking methods they have not used before. Year 9 have made chicken 
goujons, lasagne and fruit pie. Year 8 have made multicultural bread, turkey burgers and pasta 
bake. Year 7 have made fruit salad, pitta pizza and bolognese 

Y10 GCSE 3D Design:

Y10 are currently working on a skills and 
innovation led project for Component 1 of their 
coursework.  They are currently looking at the 
work of existing established designers such as 
Yinka Ilori and Marcel Breurer to inspire their 
own design ideas. Y10 have made an excellent 
start to their 3D design drawings of chairs. 
Viktor, Ibrahiim and Fernando have produced 
some excellent starting points for their design 
ideas… 



FACULTY OF THE WEEK:Computer Science

Computer Science Department 

Staff - Mr Finnegan / Mr Burrows

KS3 - Pupils across all KS3 classes have been working very hard this week in Computer Science 
lessons. Year 7 have been completing a year 7 baseline test. Year 8 have been completing a 
Google form assessment on HTML. Year 9 have also been completing a Google form assessment 
on Cyber Security.

KS4 - Year 10 pupils have worked really 
well this week as they continue to practice 
work for Component 1. Year 11 have 
worked really well this week on finishing 
Task 2 and starting Task 3 of their 
controlled assessment. 

Useful Websites

https://www.childnet.com/ 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/ 
https://saferinternet.org.uk/ 
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://www.internetmatters.or
g/

https://www.childnet.com/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/
https://saferinternet.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://www.internetmatters.org/
https://www.internetmatters.org/


MANCHESTER UNITED FOUNDATION

There has been a lot going on this week!

 

Year 7 Literacy programme - Oscar and 
Leyton have been brilliant on intervention 
this week learning about United players 
and answering questions after reading text. 

 

Year 7 have been enjoying Believe FC as 
well as Year 8/9 and a mixed girl group 
who are brilliant. 

 

MUFC tickets- this week we have given 
Harry from Year 7 2 tickets to go and watch 
the United game at the weekend with his 
dad. This is a case study and he the pupil 
had to be selected on the bases they had 
never been to Old Trafford and supported 
United. Enjoy the game Harry!

 

RISE programme - This week was the 
follow up from our RISE program assembly 
- 10 Year 11 pupils are to now take the next 
steps in their RISE projects.



BOOK OF THE WEEK: Do Polar Bears Get Lonely?

LITERACY CHALLENGE

This week’s book should interest all fans of science. As the title 
suggests, the writers aim to answer some intriguing questions 
that you would never have thought to ask because they are so 
weird, but it turns out that science has the answers anyway! 
’Do Polar Bears Get Lonely? ‘is the third compilation of 
readers' answers to the questions in the 'Last Word' column of 
New Scientist, the world's best-selling science weekly.

 This latest collection includes a bumper crop of wise and 
wonderful answers never before seen in book form. As usual, 
the simplest questions often have the most complex answers - 
while some that seem the knottiest have very simple 
explanations. New Scientist's 'Last Word' is regularly voted the 
magazine's most popular section as it celebrates all questions - 
the trivial, idiosyncratic, baffling and strange. This all-new and 
eagerly awaited selection of the best again presents popular 
science at its most entertaining and enlightening.

Can you recall the definitions for each of the following words of 
the week?

● Adjective of the week: Resilient
● Verb of the week: Vamoose
● Adverb of the week: Vehemently

CMQ: Can you use each of the words in a sentence?

CMQ+: Can you make each of your responses to the CMQ 
different sentence types?

This Is Me: Young Writers Poetry Competition

You an expert in the topic of themselves, so there will be no 
shortage of ideas. You could express emotion, voice an 
opinion, speculate about your future or simply write about 
your lives here and now. 

This is your final chance to hand in your poems! Please 
make sure you complete it on one of Young Writers forms 
available in EN1. Closing date: Friday 20th October 2023



Evie D  

Excellent start to her time at Dean Trust Rose Bridge. Evie has worked so well throughout her first few weeks. Well 
done.

HEAD OF YEAR AWARDS 

YEAR 7 

Iris M and Mudit S

For being excellent role models for the school and achieving the most positive points for the whole of y8 in 
the last week.  Well done 

YEAR 8 

YEAR 9 

YEAR 10 

                                                                                Robert T

Always puts in 100% to his studies, great sense of humour and always so helpful during class, break and 
dinner as a prefect. 

YEAR 11 

Tulisa W

For an outstanding start to her GCSE this year. She is a model pupil who always gives 100% to 
everything she does. Congratulations on earning your Cadet uniform. I am very proud of the young 

person you are becoming. Keep up the excellent work. I notice you!

Krystal W

For making such a positive start to Year 9, you have been amazing so far please keep up the hard 
work



ATTENDANCE MATTERS

Please can we remind all parents that reply slips giving consent for children to attend the 
trip were due last week so these should be brought into school as soon as possible. Final 

payments must be made by the end of this week. 

Please can parents be aware that medical appointments should, wherever physically possible, not 
take place during school hours. They should be arranged for before or after school. The 

attendance office should be notified via phone when this is not possible. 

It is also essential that parents of absent pupils should call school to notify us of reasons before 
9am. After this time, communications regarding absence will primarily go home via email. Parents 

who have downloaded the MCAS app, will also get a notification there. If you think you need to 
update your details to accommodate this, please get in touch.

As always, excellent attendance at school is the only sure-fire way to guarantee excellent success 
for our pupils. 



 

                                DTRB rules:  “Be Respectful, Be Safe, Be Ready”.  

 ‘You cannot climb the ladder of success dressed in the costume of failure’

At Dean Trust Rose Bridge, we believe that the standards of personal appearance are reflected in the 
attitudes of our pupils. By dressing to a high standard, it has been shown that our standards of work, 
and subsequent outcomes, improve over time. Please support the school by ensuring that your child 

adheres to the school’s high standards of uniform and appearance.  Each day staff will check that 
pupils are dressed in accordance with the above expectations. 

Banned items should not be brought into school.  Banned items will be confiscated by staff. Please 
refer to our Standards and Expectations poster for clarity on banned items. 

Mobile phones: Any pupil found with their mobile phone during the school day will have this item 
confiscated. Confiscated phones will not be returned to a pupil under any circumstances. It is the 
parent/carers responsibility to collect the device from school at a mutually agreed time. 

If pupils need to bring a mobile  phone to school to ensure their safety when travelling, they must be 
handed in at the start of the day, before entering the building.    

Sanctions will be applied to any pupil who fails to meet the school’s standards and expectations.  

With your support, we will continue to improve the standards at Dean Trust Rose Bridge School. 
Together, we will continue to make progress, giving all our pupils the best life opportunities by 
developing hard-working and dedicated young adults with high standards and aspirations.

STANDARDS AND EXPECTATIONS



Standards & Expectations 

Lines of Communication  

Just a reminder to all parents, that 
your child’s Form Tutor should 

always be the first port of call if there 
are any questions or concerns. 

Furthermore, due to staff absence, if 
you have contacted a member of 

staff and have not heard back, 
please contact 

office@deantrustrosebridge.co.uk 

 and we can ensure any messages 
are directed to the right person. 

Up to date contact 
details 

Please can we ask that you 
ensure we have your most 

recent contact details on file so 
that if I have to communicate 
any changes to the normal 
operation of the school you 

receive the relevant messages. 

Working together 

Our strength develops when we 
work together as a community, 
ensuring that the children and 

young people who attend Dean 
Trust Rose Bridge receive the 
best possible experience even 

during these uncertain times. We 
feel blessed that we have such a 

supportive parents, wonderful 
pupils, and an incredible staff who 
always go above and beyond for 

your children. 

 

mailto:office@deantrustrosebridge.co.uk


 

Top Tips for Parents and Carers
Have a look at the tips and links below with some suggestions on how to get you started 
and help you to stay safe and positive online. You and your family can #PlayYourPart in 
creating a better internet by…

Having conversations without judgement.
Whether by playing games, watching videos, or doing things your child enjoys, 
spending time together online is a great way to start conversations about the online 
world and how they’re finding being a part of it. 
It is important to ask questions and take an interest in what your child enjoys online.
An essential part of having this open dialogue is to not judge, even if their behaviour or 
life online isn’t what you wanted or expected. This ensures that your child feels they can 
come to you if ever they make a mistake or experience a problem online. 

Knowing where you can learn more about their favourite apps 
and games.
Websites like Common Sense Media or The Family Gaming Database can be 
invaluable sources of information. When your child starts talking about a new game or 
app, why not do some research into the reporting and blocking options available? Then 
you can help your child if they come to you with an issue.

Getting support if things go wrong.
There are lots of organisations who are there to support you and your family if 
something has gone wrong. The Report Harmful Content website can help you with 
issues such as cyberbullying, impersonation and threats. You can report worrying 
behaviour towards children to CEOP. Find out more on Children's Get Help page.

Reassuring your child that whatever happens online, you are 
there to support them.
Let your child know that the best way to address any problem they have online, is to tell 
a trusted adult immediately. For example, this might include someone sending them a 
friend request; an online message; telling them to visit a specific website, or app; or 
asking them for their personal information. Reassure them that if anything happens 
online that they are unsure about, or makes them feel worried or upset, they can come 
to you for help.

More advice and guidance 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/is-my-child-ready-for-social-media /  

Safer Internet Tips…

https://reportharmfulcontent.com/?lang=en
https://www.ceop.police.uk/Safety-Centre/
https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/get-help/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/is-my-child-ready-for-social-media/

